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Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
27th September 2017
Autumn 2017: Newsletter No. 2
Dear Parents and Carers
Three weeks into term and you’d think our Reception class have been here for months! We are very impressed with the way the children have all settled into their new classes. Do look at our website – there is lots of information for parents.  You will also find a selection of photographs of school activities.

Several of our pupils’ work was displayed at the Broadmayne Arts showcase last weekend and greatly admired by visitors. Many thanks to Miss Felgate for organising this.

NSPCC
This charity have visited many local schools to talk to pupils about keeping safe. They will be coming to lead an assembly at Broadmayne on Mon 2nd October- a letter is attached. Please speak to Mrs Collings or Mrs Austin if you have any queries or concerns.
School Nurse

On Mon 2nd October our school nurse, Karen Caines, will be here at the start of the day for a drop in session. If you would like to consult her on any aspects of childcare and health, just turn up for a confidential chat- no need to make an appointment.

Life Education van

All classes will be visiting the van to learn about healthy lifestyles with Harold the Giraffe. There is a session for parents on Monday 9th October 9 – 9.30am
Harvest

On Wednesday 11th October we will be celebrating the traditional Harvest Festival at St Peter’s Church in West Knighton. The celebration will start at 9.30 am and be finished by 10.30 at the latest. All families are welcome to join us- there is limited space in the church so be prepared for a squeeze! We will be walking to school so are hoping for good weather; should there be severe weather the event will be held in the school hall. There is parking available opposite the church and in the surrounding lanes. 
FABS (Friends at Broadmayne)
The FABs, our own friendly PTA, will be holding their AGM on Tues 10th October at 7.30pm in Yr 2 classroom. All parents are welcome to come and find out more- there will be refreshments served.
Tree works
During the holidays a tree in the field was severely damaged. We would like to thank Hayden Bazzell of HB Gardening for donating his time and equipment to helping Mr Bazzell clear the fallen branches. Hayden is an ex- pupil of Broadmayne and we appreciate his generous gesture.
Morning routines

In the morning there will be either a teacher or a teaching assistant at the door to greet the children and take any messages. Meetings with teachers are best arranged after school as the mornings can be quite rushed preparing for the day ahead and settling the children in. The doors are closed and locked at 8.55 ready for registration, so any late arrivals need to check in at the office.

Parking

Staff have become very concerned about the number of children walking through the car park in the mornings. The taxi children alight under supervision and parents with disabilities who need to park in proximity accompany their children to the school building. All other children and parents/ carers should use the small pedestrian gate to enter the school grounds. Thank you for your co-operation in keeping our children safe.

Parent Consultations

I hope that the recent Meet and Greet sessions have been useful – teachers send out curriculum overviews and letters to keep you informed of class routines, but don’t hesitate to come and ask us if all is not clear or you have any concerns. Parents and carers are invited to an individual 10 minute consultation on the following dates: 
Monday 16th October – Years 2, 3 & 4
Tuesday 17th October – All Years

Wednesday 18th October - Year R & Year 1

A reply slip is attached to this letter; please return this by Wed 4th October so that we have time to organise timetables and send out appointment slips.

Wear Bright for Sight

On Thursday October 12th we are looking forward to supporting the Dorset Blind Association by wearing bright colours to school and bringing a donation. Any colours will do and uniform need not be worn.

School funding

I’m sure you have heard about funding cuts via the media; this is a current challenge for all schools.  Some pupils are eligible for additional funding and the letter attached explains this in more detail- every penny counts!  All information shared is strictly confidential

Yours sincerely
Melanie Austin
 Parent / Teacher Consultations – Monday 16th October for Y2, Y3, Y4

Child’s Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………………….. Year: …………………………………..

	Monday 16th Oct
	Please tick below

	3.30 – 4.30 pm
	

	4.30 – 5.30 pm
	


Please sign: ………………………………………………………………………………………  Parent / Carer

Please Print: …………………………………………………………………………………….

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Parent / Teacher Consultations – Tuesday 17th October for All Year Groups
Child’s Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………….  Year: …………………………….

	Tuesday 17th Oct
	Please tick below

	3.30 – 4.30 pm
	

	4.30 – 5.30 pm
	


Please sign: …………………………………………………………………………………………  Parent / Carer

Please Print: ………………………………………………………………………………………..

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Parent / Teacher Consultations – Wednesday 18th October for Year R & Year 1
Child’s Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………….  Year: …………………………….

	Wednesday 18th Oct
	Please tick below

	3.30 – 4.30 pm
	

	4.30 – 5.30 pm
	


Please sign: …………………………………………………………………………………………  Parent / Carer

Please Print: ………………………………………………………………………………………..

	Date
	Event
	Time

	OCTOBER
	
	

	Mon 2nd
	School Nurse drop in session
	9.00am

	Tues 3rd
	Governors/ Staff Meeting

Full Governing body
	TBC

	Mon 9th-Tues 10th
	Life Education Van/ Healthy Choices week

Parent session
	

	Tues 10th
	FABs AGM 
	7.30 pm

	Wed 11th
	Harvest festival at St Peter’s Church West Knighton
	9.30 am

	
	
	

	Thurs 12th
	Wear Bright for Sight day 

(non-uniform day, wearing bright colours to raise funds for Dorset Blind Association)
	

	Mon 16th
Tues 17th
Wed 18th
	Parent consultations Yr 2, Yr 3, Yr 4 
     “                           all classes

     “                           Yr Rec, Yr 1
	3.30-5.30

       “

       “

	Tues 17th
	Yr 4 trip to the Nothe Fort
	

	Mon 23rd-Fri 27th
	HALF TERM
	

	Mon 30th
	INSET day- no school
	

	Tues 31st

	Back to school

Every child a Reader/Writer workshop for parents
	9.00-10.00

	NOVEMBER
	
	

	Fri 3rd
	Individual photos
	

	Tues 7th
	Governors’ Finance committee
	8.15 am

	Fri 10th
	Remembrance day Peace Pole ceremony
	

	Mon 13th
Mon 13th
	Anti-bullying fortnight

Flu inoculation (optional) for Yr 1- Yr 4
	

	Fri 17th
	Children in Need (non- uniform day)
Wellbeing Open morning-all parents and carers invited
	9.00am

TBC

	Mon 20th
	School nurse drop in
	9.00 am

	DECEMBER
	
	

	Mon 11th
	Christmas play in school hall
	1.45

	Tues 12th
	Christmas play in Broadmayne Village hall
    “
	9.30 am
6.00 pm

	Fri 15th
	Last day of term; Christmas party lunch
	

	Tues 2nd Jan 2018
	First day of Spring Term
	





In Dorset 
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